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To:
Rhea S. Suh

Assistant Secretary – Policy, Management and Budget
Through:
Marcilynn A. Burke

Acting Assistant Secretary – Land and Minerals Management

From:
Mike Pool

Acting Director

Subject: 
Proposed Partial Withdrawal Revocation and Transfer of Administrative Jurisdiction, Kirtland Air Force Base, New Mexico
We are transmitting a Public Land Order (PLO) on behalf of the U.S. Air Force that would revoke a withdrawal order insofar as it affects 82.81 acres of public land reserved for military purposes.  The PLO would also transfer the administrative jurisdiction of the same land to the Department of Energy in order to allow for a subsequent conveyance of the Lovelace Respiratory Research Institute pursuant to Public Law No. 111-11.
Compliance with the National Environmental Policy Act is met through a Bureau of Land Management (BLM) categorical exclusion.  The BLM has screened the proposed action against Department of the Interior exceptions to the use of categorical exclusions and determined none of the exclusions apply.  Therefore, neither an environmental impact statement nor an environmental assessment is necessary.  We recommend your approval.
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